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Attendance this week 
 
                       1K 96.15%     2A 98.00%        3F 93.79%           4F 96.33%               5G 96.00%              6B 97.00% 

                    1T 97.41%     2B 97.67%        3H 97.33%          4G 96.21%              5L 97.93%               6H 96.67% 
                    1Tr 93.24%     2F 97.33%        3N 93.33%          4K 97.93%       5W 93.67%             6T 96.50% 

 
Well done to 2A, 4K & 5L for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since September: 95.25% 

 

 

 

 

NEWSBULLETIN  24TH  March  2017 

istening xcellence ttitude espect egotiate njoy esponsible upport 

 

 

The Friends of Prince of Wales õ Mothersõ Day Breakfast   

Reception to Year 2 on Monday 27th March  
Year 3 to Year 6 on Tuesday 28th March in the Community Room at 
8am prompt.  

This event is for any mother or female relative/carer who looks 
after a child in our school.  

You will receive breakfast of either a hot cross bun or a croissant. 
There is an activity that you can do together and a surprise for your 
adult at the end.  

Please respond as soon as you can. If you lose your invitation, then 
please put your name on an envelope with your £2 so that we know 
how many will be attending. There will be a Father's Day Breakfast 
in June so there won't be any relatives that will miss out. We look 
forward to seeing you and celebrating MotherΩs Day with you. 

 

Our Value for March is Curiosity. These pupils modelled the value this week:  

Kayden 1T, Binyameen 1Tr, Riomario 1K, Jaleel 2F, Abdirahman 2A, Cyanna 2B,  

Deniz 3F, Bejna 3H, Angelina 3N, Ibrahim 4G, Finley 4F, Adam 4K,  

Emily 5L, Cristiano 5G, Amber 5W, Yusuf 6T, Ethan 6B, Akasya 6H  

                                                                                                                                                

Also in this bulletin:   

¶ New Easter Bonnet Parade  

¶ Letõs Talk Education 

¶ Keep your child safe online ð training 

for parents  

¶ Be aware of the increase in price of 

school lunches  

¶ Family photo sessions at PoW  

¶ We need more , large plastic bottles  

¶ Find out about the services at our 

Childrenõs Centre 

¶ Information about the benefit cap  

¶ Diary dates  

¶ Parking in Salisbury Road  

¶ Easter holiday cycling training  

 
After the recent events in central 

London, letõs consider this: 
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Thursday 20th April at 2:30pm 

This year, we challenge our pupils to design their bonnet or hat after a special 

theme: 

Nursery and Reception: Repeated patterns 

Year 1: Space and aliens 

Year 2: Maths ð patterns, sequences, colour and shape 

Year 3: Plants and flowers 

Year 4: Maths - symmetry 

Year 5: Science ð life cycle of an animal - preferably linked to         

              Easter 

Year 6: International theme ð i.e. ôEaster celebrations around the   

               worldõ 

 

with a 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How to keep your child safe online on Thursday 30 th  March at 

10.30am to 11.30 am at Community House.  

The training will be delivered by NSPCC (National Society for the 
Prevention of Cruelty to Children). 

 

At this training, parents will get  information about safeguarding what 
children are searching for online, who they are talking to or what they 
are seeing. 

 

Innocent searches sometimes reveal not so innocent results. Parental 
controls can be used to block upsetting or harmful content, control in -
app purchases or manage how long your child spends online. The good 
news is that parental controls are really easy to set up. Itôs simple to get 
started. Along with talking to the child regularly, using parental controls 
is one of the best ways to help keep children safe online.  

 

To book your place, please call 020 8373 6273 or email 

enquiries@epandc.org.uk  

Thank you very much.   

 

                 

 

  

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Letôs Talk Education - An invitation to Enfield Parents and Parent Governors: 
Wednesday 29th March 2017 at Broomfield School  
 
I am writing to invite you to a meeting with fellow parents and some of our head 
teachers to discuss the funding crisis that Enfieldôs schools are currently facing in 
the light of ongoing cuts. 
 
I have real concerns that if no positive action is taken by Government to support our 
schools now that we face a situation where the achievements and outcomes for our 
children will be severely jeopardised.  
 
In partnership with our schools, we are seeking to generate a local community 
response to Government from Enfield to help highlight our concerns. I hope that if 
we can harness our collective voice we can urge Government to consider how best 
to sustainably fund schools and ensure a brighter future for all our children. 
 
I am intending to hold two meetings either side of the Easter Break with parents and 
parent governors, one in the north and one in the south of the borough.  
 
The first of these will be held in the south of the borough at Broomfield School 
(Main Hall), Wilmer Way, Arnos Grove, London N14 7HY on Wednesday 29th 
March 2017 at 6pm. The meetings will allow parents to come together and discuss 
the issues facing our schools with a panel of local head teachers who can help us 
understand the impact of the changes to schools provision in the borough.  
 
We have also extended the invitation to our local MPs who we hope will be able to 
make the sessions and take the opportunity to hear first-hand of the challenge facing 
our schools and parents in the borough. 
 
Details of a second meeting to be held in the north of the borough shortly after the 
Easter Break in April 2017 will be circulated to you as soon as they are finalised. 

 
I do hope you can attend one of the meetings to help us ensure that Enfieldôs voice 
is heard on this matter of critical importance to all our childrenôs futures.  

 
Yours sincerely 

Cllr Ayfer Orhan 

Cabinet Member for Education, Childrenôs Services & Protection 

Enfield Council 

 

 

mailto:enquiries@epandc.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Enfield-Parents-Children-EPC/492723000828353
http://twitter.com/EnfieldParents
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Tuesday 28th March  Individual Photos 

will be taken during the school day 

and siblings after school  until 4.30pm  

in the square hall.  

Increase in price of school meal s                                                         

 

From 1st April 2017 we will be increasing the price of a school 

meal to £2.30. The actual cost of the meal is £2.50 which we 

pay to the Local Authority for each meal, meaning we have 

been subsidising each meal by 45p. Unfortunately , due to 

budget cuts we are no lo nger able to subsidise meals by so 

much. As this money comes directly out of the school budget 

it means we have fewer funds to purchase resources etc. for 

your childõs education. School meals continue to be value for 

money and our head cook and her team co ntinue to offer a 

varied, tasty and well balanced meal every day.  

Please ask at the school office if you feel you may be eligible 

for free school meals, even if your child is in Reception or 

Years 1 or 2 as you can still register your eligibility which wil l 

mean when your child reaches Year 3 you will not need to 

apply again, so everything will be in place. Please also note 

that if you register your child and are eligible, then the school 

will receive addit ional funding under the ôPupil Premiumõ 

grant to as sist us in purchasing resources and employing staff 

for interventions.  

BOTTLE GREENHOUSE 

 

Please could you continue to send 

in clean, round 2 litre plastic bottles 

so that we can complete the 

construction of our bottle 

greenhouse. Bottles can be any 

co lour but MUST be round. We 

hope some children will be 

involved in the threading of bottles 

onto canes which form the walls of 

the greenhouse. We hope to get 

this project completed by early in 

the summer term and you will be 

able to see the results as you d rop 

off and pick up your children. 

Thank you for your help.  
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